Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 14th October 2014

To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 14th October 2014 at 7.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.

Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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Parish Clerk






Wednesday 8th October 2014
 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
7.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.
Report from Unitary Councillor

Report from Rural Police Department 

Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements
3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors
4. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 9th September 2014 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Co-option

Council is asked to note that Sebastian Seymour is delighted to be accepted and the Clerk has sent him a copy of the procedural documentation re the Parish Council. 

Council is also asked to note that Councillor Karen Jenkins is now effectively disqualified as a Councillor as she has missed 6 months’ of meetings, with unapproved absence. (Local Government Act 1972 s85, if a member fails throughout 6 months to attend any meetings of the council ceases automatically to be a member of the Council, unless absence has been approved by the Council), the Clerk will inform Wiltshire Council.

8. Parish Steward/Highways

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of works required, of any items they have seen or had reported to them by parishioners, for the Community Day. These will then be reported to the Co-ordinator.
Council is also asked to note that Councillor Patrick Nixon had enquired with the Clerk that the Speed Indicator Pole had still not been fitted, as the speed indicator device had been fitted again in the centre of the parish. 

The Clerk can confirm that she has chased this and been informed that it is being fast tracked as changes in the Highways Department staffing had meant this project had not been actioned.

9. Vodafone Sure Signal Technology  

Council is asked to note the correspondence received from MP Dr Andrew Murrison supporting the Parish in a possible project. Council is asked to discuss the requirements of the project date. 

10. Defibrillator Project

Council is asked to approve a date from the Great Western Ambulance Service list for the training day. 

11. Knapp Fencing 

Council is asked to note that the project to repair the Knapp Fencing is still on going.
12. Recreational Area 

Recreational Area Fencing

Council is asked to note that costs to be encored with the Village Hall Committee are still to be informed to the Clerk as the Doctors Surgery project has been in the forefront of the Village Halls work at present.
Football Pitch

Council is asked to approve the approach by Bruton United who are looking for a football pitch to play home games on for the next few months while their Jubilee Park pitch is repaired. They have been playing at Sexeys School for a while but this is now not possible because of school commitments and regulations. The Frome Youth Team has suggested the use of the pitch to the Team.
Recreational Area Grounds Maintenance Tenders

Council is asked if it wishes the Clerk to seek 3 tenders for next year’s grounds maintenance or if it wishes to stay with the same provider, The Clerk recommends that she seeks a quotation from the present provider regardless for next year, so that the budget can be allocated precisely.
Recreational Area Play Ground ROSPA Check, 
Council is asked to discuss the report received from the ROSPA Play Inspector and inform the Clerk of the actions it wishes to take to address the risk highlighted.

Council is also asked to note that should the Swimming Pool fencing be removed during the next year the cost of replacing the fencing along that side with metal fencing similar to the other three sides of the play area will need to be included in the budget setting. 

Packhorse Football Team

Council is asked to note that despite a reminder the Packhorse Football Team has not sent their donation offered of £10.00 for using the Football Pitch back in May.
13. Trees Trust – Tree Pack Awarded

Council is asked to note and discuss the below:

Following its successful application, the Parish Council has been awarded a tree planting pack.

The Village Hall Chairman Mel Thomas is obviously also involved as the Village Hall wanted some trees for the Memorial Garden which is why the project was started originally but there are 30 trees being delivered to the Clerk.

The Duke of Somerset has informed the Clerk that he is happy to lead on the Tree planting project and asked if Council would consider advertising to the community if they would like to nominate places for the trees to be planted to enhance the parish. 
The trees will be delivered to the Clerks home address between the 3rd and 7th November 2014. A small pack is usually delivered in one box; each box is approx. 70 x 50 x 20 cm. The Clerk will need to know where she is to deliver the trees prior to planting and whether the tree planting kit at a cost of £35.00. 

The kit is designed for use with their community tree packs, these spirals and canes will help protect the trees against small mammals such as rabbits. Easy to use, they can be placed over the saplings to protect them.  Spirals are 60cms long 38mm diameter nested in 5’s (clear) Canes are 90cms long and 9/11lb in weight

To use: plant the sapling first and place the tube over it, gently pushing the base into the ground. Next, slide the stake down through the cable ties and hammer it into the ground. Pull the cable ties tight around the stake so that the whole guard is secure.
14. Planning 

Planning Decisions

14/07285/FUL Location: Locksmiths 41   42 Church Street Maiden Bradley Wiltshire BA12 7HW

Proposal: Erect wooden studio at the end of the garden for use of artist studio

Council is asked to note that the above planning application has been approved.
15. Community Litter Pick for 2015
Council is asked to approve the date of the 15th March 2015 as the date of the litter pick. The Clerk will with Councils approval start the planning process for the equipment with not only Wiltshire Council, but with the other parishes the Clerk covers too.

The Clerk recommends that a Councillor or Parishioner is designated to be the Community Lead for the Litter pick project to enable the person to collect directly the names of parishioners willing to take part in advance The use of this method previously did prove proactive in increasing the number of those taking part in the past when the lead parishioner at the time actioned this. 
16. Community Emergency Plan

Council is asked to discuss the below email received by the Clerk and inform the Clerk if it wishes to take up the offer. 

I would firstly like to introduce myself, my name is Kelly Murray-Fagan and I work for Scottish and Southern Energy Power Distribution (SSEPD. I have started a new position within SSEPD called a Customer and Community Advisor, and I cover the Wiltshire area.  My main responsibilities are looking after the welfare of our customers and providing accurate updates during a power outage.  During an outage I will focus on speaking with/visiting customers that are listed as a vulnerable customer on our Priority Service Register. 

I understand that our Priority Service Register is not fully up to date as this list is ever changing, but I am looking at how I can ensure that everyone who is in need of extra support/assistant during an outage are added to the register.  I am also hoping to work closely with the Parish Councils to help aid you in your own storm resilience plans and offer assistance where I can. If you would like to meet in person to understand more about my role, I am more than happy to arrange that.
17. Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of September 2014.

Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Council asked to approve the accounts for September 2014.
18. Receipt of Second Precept Payment 

Council is asked to note the receipt of the second half of the precept payment from Wiltshire Council, has been received. 
19. Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
To retrospectively review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages September LGA 1972 s111 




£335.92
Postage LGA 1972 s111






£    1.06 

Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111





£    7.74

Heat Light etc LGA 1972 s111





£    8.67
K. M. Dike Nurseries Open Spaces act 1906 ss 9 and 10

£268.13
Play Safety Limited ROSPA Report Public Health Act 1875 s164     £   81.60

Maiden Bradley Parish News LGA 1972 s142



£  90.00

SLCC National Conference LGA 1972 s111 shared cost £98.34
£354.00

The Clerk has actioned invoices for the other two parishes she covers to obtain the contribution of £196.66.
Receipts
Horningsham IT Usage Contribution 500028



£  15.70

Upper Deverills PC IT Usage Contribution 500029


£  23.55

Upper Deverills SLCC National Conference Contribution 500030
£  98.33

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has moved £1500.00 from Account number 07052153 to 00108234 on the 7th October 2014 to cover the above cheque payments and the Clerks Standing Order.
Grants

Council is asked to note that following the advertisement asking for applications for Grants for 2015/206 from the Groups and Clubs in the parish, so that these can be considered when actioning the draft Budget Precept for 2015/2016, the Clerk has received the below application. Council is asked to discuss the application.
Village Hall Committee £500.00 towards the cost of a new refrigerator and sink unit
20. Policy
Council is asked to note that the Clerk still has to alter the Standing Orders to comply with the Council obligations with regards to the filming and recording of public meetings. The Clerk is researching the needs of the policy further.
21. Clerk’s Report
Kingston Lane Drainage

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has followed up with Ben Jukes the Estate Land Agent to check that the work required to drainage system on the side of the hill down Kingston Lane, has been actioned. 

Clerk’s Office Risk Assessment
Council is asked to note that the Clerk requires a Risk Assessment actioning on her working area. There has been no change to her working environment since the last report but a formal review needs to take place. 
Pat Testing

Council is asked to discuss the need for the Clerks electrical equipment to be Pat tested. The testing is listed in the Clerks Calendar as due for action.
Training - Society of Local Council Clerks Programme for 2015
The Clerk has read the training programme and would like to highlight the below courses which are relevant to the needs of the Council.

Council is asked to note that the 2015 Society of Local Council Clerks Regional Roadshow programme has been announced and will take place on the 1st July 2015 at Salisbury Race Course. The Road show includes:

•Branch networking session: Meet your local branch and discuss local current issues.

•Legal, employment and financial briefings: An excellent opportunity to discuss recent changes in the sector and examine how these impact on the powers, duties and procedures of parish, town and community councils.

•Neighbourhood Development Plans: A case study session from our experts at Planning Aid England and Wales with practical advice on how to effectively engage your community with your plan.

•Master planning in Calne: Linda Roberts FILCM, Clerk to Calne Town Council shares her experience of the intensive consultation exercise with the Calne community to create master plan for the town's future development.
Council is asked if it would consider the Clerks attendance, neighbourhood development plans are becoming increasingly important to a rural parish as well as the towns and this would give me a wealth of information first hand. The shared cost would be £23.00 per Parish Council and would be from the 2015/2016 budget.

Quotes, Contracts and Tendering
The above Course highlighted in her Appraisal is being held on the February 15th 2015 at Huntingdon Town Council Town Hall, Market Hill, Huntingdon, PE29 3PJ at a cost of £125.00 plus VAT for SLCC members, which gives a shared cost of the course would be £41.66 per Parish Council before VAT which can be claimed back. Possible travel by rail as it is a drive of over three hours would be £24.80 per parish council looking at the price of tickets online.  Council is asked to discuss and if agreed approve the Clerks attendance and the cost.
Course Outline:
•Essential for all Clerks and Responsible Financial Officers and Project Managers.

•The Legalities - Standing Orders and Financial Regulations

•How do you find suppliers - advertising, EU Procurement Directives and other regulations?
•Competitive quotes, formal tenders, contracts, specifications - jargon busting!

•Competition Strategy - selecting the right solution to your goods/service

•Detailed specifications - Get it right the first time!

•Tender documents - standard documentation required such as prices, method statements, policies, procedures, health and safety risk assessments and certificates

•Evaluating the bids - the scoring process

•Contract Management - making sure it works

•Other - Bring along your competition issues and questions to a special clinic session
Planning Demystified! Training for Council Clerks

Council is asked to discuss the Clerks possible attendance at the above planning course. This course is taking place on the 19th May 2015 Time: 0930 – 1630 this is a one day course in Somerset at The Hollies Hotel, Bower Hinton, Martock Somerset, TA12 6LG which is only 40 minutes travel away for the Clerk. 
Overview - Town Planning is complex, involved and ever changing subject and decisions made by Local Planning Authorities have a long lasting impact on all towns, villages and local communities. Pressure for development is increasing all the time and it is important that Councillors exercise sound and balanced judgments when making observations on developments that will affect their locality, especially for major schemes and that these judgments and decisions are based on 'Material Planning Considerations.'

 Why should the Clerk attend?

•Sound Planning recommendations are essential for the proper working of any Local Town, Parish or Community Council, both to ensure that the Council responds in a professional manner, that is valued by the Local Planning Authority and to protect the reputation of the Town Council. 

•Developing good working relationships between Councillors commenting upon planning applications and those assisting and advising them is critical. 

•Providing, maintaining and improving training in planning for both town council officers is therefore an important requirement for all authorities. 

Who should attend? -•This course is aimed at all Town, Parish & Community Council Clerks, to help 'demystify' planning and help them exercise their important role, in guiding and advising their Councillors and Committees on planning matters. 

Course outline: The training will include presentations on a wider range of planning issues, workshops, reflective discussion and the development of an action plan. Attendees will also be provided with the Footprint Futures document, 'Material Planning Considerations' which contains the key elements of the training, to assist in advising and training Councillors within their own authorities.

About the trainer: The course, which would be delivered by Simon Williams, MBE, BSc, Dip Tp. MSc, MRTPI who is Chartered Town Planner has over 35 years' experience on planning a number of local authorities in England & Wales. He was Head of Planning and Regeneration at Weymouth & Portland Borough Council in Dorset for many years and has extensive experience of delivering such training to Elected Members, including Town Councils and is a visiting lecturer at a number of Universities.
The Clerk would need to seek approval from the other parishes she covers for there to be a shared cost of £48.34 per Parish Council but she believes this is an invaluable course to attend.

22. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk should they wish to attend or the Clerk to attend on their behalf.
Pensions Workshop & Wiltshire Association of Local Councils AGM 

The WALC AGM is taking on a different structure this year in the form of a pension’s workshop for WALC member councils. Jeff Houston, Head of Pensions at the Local Government Association on will deliver a presentation on covering Automatic Enrolment and employer responsibly as well as the Local Government Pension Scheme. This workshop is a must for councils who want to make sure they are up to date with recent changes to legislation and their obligations as employers.

The workshop will follow WALC’s Annual General Meeting and is free of charge. There will be a need to book to attend and a booking form is included with this newsletter. It is open to clerks and members alike and will take place from 6pm on Thursday 23rd October 2014, in the Wessex Room of the Corn Exchange, Devizes.
AONB Cranbourne Chase Annual Planning and Transportation Seminar

Reaching for the Stars

Help ensure the dark starry skies of the AONB continue to be seen and appreciated

Thursday 6th November 2014 9:30 am to 4:15pm New Remembrance Hall, Charlton, SP7 0PL
Village Hall outreach Drs Surgery Opening Ceremony

Council is asked to confirm to the Clerk who will be attending the above ceremony on Friday 7th November 2014 at 12.15pm. The Clerk can then inform the Village Hall Chairman whom will be representing the Parish Council.
Warminster Area Board & Health Fair

Thursday 6 November Warminster Civic Centre, This meeting will focus on health care in Wiltshire. Health Fair drop in 1.30pm – 5.00pm, Chair’s welcome & opening 2pm, Better Care Plan 2.15pm and Dementia Awareness workshop at 3pm
Wiltshire Council Annual Planning Training Events

Council is asked to note that Wiltshire Council is putting on their Annual Planning events at the various venues below. The Clerk is sadly unable to attend on the behalf of the Council on any of these below dates.

1. General Planning Training – covering the basic principles of planning and material considerations 22nd October 2014 Chippenham Town Hall, High Street, Chippenham 6.30pm – 8.30pm

2. Changes in legislation, Core Strategy Update, 
Community Infrastructure Levy Update (CIL) and Section 106 4th November 2014
Council Offices, Monkton Park, Chippenham 6.00pm – 8.00pm

3. Changes in legislation, Core Strategy Update, Community Infrastructure Levy Update (CIL) and General planning principles refresher 12th November 2014 Alemein Suite City Hall Salisbury
 6.00pm – 8.00pm


4. Changes in legislation, 
Pre app discussions, Core Strategy Update, Community Infrastructure Levy Update (CIL), 
Trees, Quick refresher material considerations19th November 2014 Council Offices  County Hall Bythesea Road Trowbridge
6.00pm – 8.00pm
23. Correspondence received 
Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment (SHLAA)
Council is asked to discuss the below and inform the Clerk of its response.

Wiltshire Council is required by national planning policy to prepare and maintain a Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment (SHLAA) on an annual basis. The SHLAA is an essential part of the evidence base requirements for the preparation of Development Plan Documents (DPDs, now known as “Local Plans”) in terms of assisting with the appraisal of potential sources of housing supply. 

In maintaining the SHLAA, the Council has already asked for landowners and agents to submit potential development sites for appraisal.  To date, we have received over 1,000 such sites, many of which have been included in the SHLAA.  For the vast majority of these sites we have contact and landowner details but the information we hold may well have changed over time, particularly for long-standing SHLAA nominations. 

We would like to ensure that our landownership details are up to date for a number of submitted SHLAA sites, which can be found on our consultation portal (http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal) via the link ‘SHLAA Site Information’. 

If you have any local knowledge regarding these could you please provide this information using the online form that can also be found on the portal.

Please use a separate form for each site and quote the SHLAA site reference number as indicated on the maps. Any information submitted will be held in compliance with data protection legislation (see statement on form).  Please respond by Friday 17 October 2014. 

It is important to note that the SHLAA sites have no status in planning terms and should not be viewed as specific allocations of land for future housing development. 

Yours faithfully Chris Roe Senior Planning Officer Wiltshire Council
Cranborne Chase Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty (AONB)

Council is asked to discuss the below email and inform the Clerk if it is happy for the Clerk to work with Harry Bell at the AONB on the below:

We are currently looking at ways of promoting events happening within the AONB, and to this end would like to make contact with you regarding sending us details of events happening in your parishes.

Our website is currently undergoing a complete revamp to include an events guide, as well as interactive mapping featuring walking, cycling and riding routes - no doubt some of these will be in your parishes.  We also will be updating our Grants section, which contains details of how funding may be available for community projects within your parish.

It would be very useful to hear from you if you'd like to take advantage of getting your major events listed on our website, or working together in any other ways.  We certainly would love to get some publicity on your website, if you have one, or have a short article in your parish magazines.  You might also like us to get in touch with a group in your parish who might like input from the AONB Team - just let us know!

If you feel able to respond, even if it's just a 'yes, we would be interested in working together more' that would be great, I'll look forward to your reply - you can email us at info@cranbornechase.org.uk.

Harry Bell, Communications and GIS Office, Cranborne Chase AONB
Police and Crime Commissioner
Council is asked to discuss the below and inform the Clerk of its reply.

Police and Crime Commissioner Angus Macpherson would like the views of residents in Wiltshire and Swindon on the use of Community Remedies to tackle some low-level offenders. 

The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon is launching a consultation with local people to make sure their views are heard. 

Results of the consultation will be used to help shape options to be used in discussions between officers and victims.  Community remedies will only be used if the victim of the crime agrees. 

Using this restorative approach when it is appropriate can help officers, and can be very effective. Offenders are dealt with swiftly and in a way that can reduce the chances of re-offending. 

Victims of crime can request that offenders directly repay the harm they have caused by, for example, cleaning off graffiti or repairing damage to property. Such remedies often increase levels of victim satisfaction compared to the court process.

This consultation will be available on the PCC website until 21st November.

http://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/Feedback/Community-Remedy/Community-Remedy-Consultation.aspx
Citizen Science – AONB online survey valuing Wiltshire's countryside already circulated
Booklets, Brochures and Emails on the below list were also received.
Local Equestrian Application - Equine Experts, in assessing Equine related planning applications where there are strong objections
Funding awareness Better 2gether Funding Wiltshire Council early years & Childcare

24. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers

The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
25. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting in November. 

Councillors are asked to highlight any further items.
Standing Orders update

Trustee’s attendance re Swimming Pool
Working Groups attendance re Swimming Pool 

Listed Building Review

26. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk.
27. Date of the next meeting
The Council is asked to note that the Tuesday 11th November 2014 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Meeting will start at 7.30pm followed on by the Annual Parish Council Meeting. All are welcome to attend.
Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradley@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
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